Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Penalty Charge Notice, Customer Services, 91 Granby Street, Leicester
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council does not hold the information requested.
You asked for:
The information of who were the front of house officers who were on duty on the 18th of May 2018 at approximately between 2 and 4pm, I am requesting this information because I have been disputing a parking ticket since last year.
Answer:
The Council holds the schedule of staff undertaking front of house duties for the day but would not be able to identify who was on the floor during the specified times as officers would have been on lunches and breaks or covering desk and other duties etc. 

In addition, the Council’s front of house officers do not make a specific record of their contact with individual members of the public as they act as a signposting service.  

Customers with parking fine appeals are normally directed to a computer terminal for them to deal directly with the service area.

The only circumstances where a record will be made would be if the customer is seen by a specific officer at a desk within customer support. 

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write to: 
Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


